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I am writing to you in opposition to House Bill 3223 that if passed would prohibit the Oregon 
Board of Dentistry from requiring that a dental assistant who is applying for any level of 
certification to pass a written examination. 
 
I am a dental hygienist and I have worked in dental assisting and dental hygiene education for 
more than 40 years, at times as a faculty member and at other times as a program director. I am 
currently a faculty member in the dental hygiene program at Pacific University. 
 
The Oregon Board of Dentistry requires written examinations to ensure that dental assistants 
understand the “how” and “why” for the procedures that they perform on their patients. When 
dental assistants do not understand the how and why of what they do, it is easier for them to make 
mistakes and to take short cuts that could be harmful to themselves, their patients and their co-
workers. Written examinations should not be viewed as an administrative barrier, but rather as an 
essential qualification to be a health care provider. 
 
The mission of the Oregon Board of Dentistry is “to promote quality oral health care and protect 
all communities in the State of Oregon by equitably and ethically regulating dental professionals.” 
One way that the Board does this is by adopting administrative rules to further interpret the law 
or to address issues that are not included in the law. These administrative rules are adopted 
through a formal rulemaking process that includes public hearings. The Oregon Board of Dentistry 
has adopted administrative rules that regulate dental assistants in Oregon. Proposed changes to 
these administrative rules should be pursued with the Board through their formal rulemaking 
process that allows interested stakeholders to have input on these changes. 

In closing, I strongly urge you to vote No on House Bill 3223. The Oregon Board of Dentistry 
should be allowed to require written examinations to ensure that dental assistants understand the 
dental procedures that they are performing in order to protect the health & safety of themselves, 
their patients and their co-workers. And any changes to the Oregon Board of Dentistry’s 
administrative rules should be pursued through the Board’s administrative rulemaking process, 
and not through the legislature. 
 
Thank you for considering this testimony. 


